SATISFACTORY ACADEMIC PROGRESS POLICY

Recipients of student financial assistance are required to make satisfactory academic progress
toward a specific educational objective or degree. The federal government's Department of
Education has mandated that Grace College monitor and enforce these standards which are
consistent with the educational mission of the college. This policy applies to all students
receiving assistance from any financial aid program administered by the Office of Financial Aid
at Grace College. This policy ts administered separately from the institution's academic
probation and suspension policy.

Qualitative and Quantitative Measure

Satisfactory academic progress is measured by both a qualitative and a quantitative standard.
The qualitative standard is based on meeting the minimum curnulative GPA required for the
number of hours attempted. The quantitative standard requires the student to have completed the
required minimum percentage for the number of credit hours attempted. The Office of Financial
Aid determines on an annual basis (at the end of spring semester) the eligibility of the student for

continued financial aid based on the standards established under the Satisfactory Academic

Progress Policy.

UNDERGRADUATE LEVEL:

Hours Minimum % Minimum
Attempted Of Completion Cum. GPA
0-14 67% 1.250
15-28 67% 1.500
29-38 67% 1.650
39-48 67% 1.750
49-58 67% 1.900
59-88 67% 2.000

89-124+ 67% 2.000
GRADUATE LEVEL:
Hours Minimum % Minimum
Attempted Of Completion Cum. GPA
All (1+) 67% 2.000

Students who fail to complete the required minimum percentage of credit hours as listed above
and/or who do not meet the minimum grade point requirements during any applicable academic
year will be cited as not making satisfactory academic progress. Students who fail to meet the
standards at the end of the spring semester each academic year will be placed on financial aid
suspension and notified in writing. Students placed on suspension are not eligible for financial

aid funding.




Appeal Process to Regain Eligibility

A student who has lost eligibility for financial aid may take courses at Grace College at their
own expense until they have achieved the required minimum cumulative GPA and/or the
required minimum number of credit hours. Once achieving these requirements, the student must
request that SAP be reviewed again if requirements are achieved at the end of Fall or Summer
terms. Financial aid will be reinstated if the student has been found to be meeting the SAP
requirements.

A student who has failed the qualitative and/or quantitative measures, can appeal by contacting
the Registrar to develop an Academic Plan that will grant the student SAP Probation for uptoa
year. A student has 30 days from the date of the notification of suspension to contact the
Registrar and develop the Academic Plan. Once completed, the Academic Plan should be
submitted to the Office of Financial Aid. The Academic Plan needs to spell out when and how
. SAP will be achieved by citing the number of credit hours planned for each semester and the
minimum grades for each course. If the student is not meeting this prescribed plan when SAP is
reviewed again at the end of the next spring term, the student will be placed on Financial Aid
Suspension until SAP has been achieved and there will not be another probationary period
granted.

[f a student can’t develop an Academic Plan with the Registrar that will allow them to meet the
SAP requirements by the end of the next spring when SAP is reviewed again, the student will
have to pay for courses at their own expense. Any credits taken, whether receiving financial aid
or not, are counted towards maximum time frame, credit hours attempted and credit hours
completed.

Appeal Process if Academic Plan Not Met

A student who has not met the requirements of the academic plan that was devised with the
Registrar may appeal the continuing SAP failure if there was mitigating circumstances,
Circumstances eligible for consideration include:

Death of immediate family member of student

Injury or illness of student or immediate family member
Military activation of student or student’s spouse

Other extenuating circumstances

Am!\)_

A student wishing to submit an appeal must do so in writing detailing the circumstance and
include any supporting documentation within 30 days of being notified that SAP standards have
not been met. The Financial Aid Committee will review the appeal and grant SAP probation for
1 semester only, if approve. The decision of the Financial Aid Committee is final. The student
will need to devise an academic plan with the Registrar for the semester that was granted the
appeal. The Academic Plan needs to spell out when and how SAP will be achieved by citing the
number of credit hours planned for the semester and the minimum grades for each course. If the
student is not meeting this prescribed plan when SAP is reviewed again at the end of the



appealed semester, the student will be placed on Financial Aid Suspension until SAP has been
achieved and there will not be another probationary period.

Courses and Transfer Credits

Courses for which a student receives F, W, or I will count as credits attempted but will not be
considered as credits successfully completed. Incompletes will be considered as successful
completions if the I is changed to a grade (other than F or W) within the six-week period granted
by the Academic Policy Manual.

Courses that are repeated for academic forgiveness will count in the number of credits attempted
and completed. If the original course had a passing grade, the original credits are counted as
completed even though the grade is no longer calculated as part of the cumulative GPA.

Courses for which a student receives CR count towards credits attempted and completed even if
the grade is not calculated as part of the cumulative GPA. Courses for which a student receives
NC count toward the credits attempted but not completed.

Courses which are taken for credit, even though they are remedial in nature, are counted in both
the quantitative and qualitative computations for eligibility. All courses taken for credit or
accepted as transfer credit are counted towards the maximum time frame.

All courses attempted at Grace College, including additional hours needed for a change in major
or degree and towards a second Bachelor’s degree, count towards hours attempted, completion
percentage and maximum time frame.

All summer term hours are counted towards hours attempted, completion percentage and
maximum time frame.

AU (Audit) credits do not count either in the cumulative GPA or in the credit hours
attempted/completed. Noncredit remedial courses are not offered at Grace College.



The following table indicates the effect each letter grade has on the credit hours
students attempt and the credit hours students completed.

Grade Counts
Toward Grade Counts
Attempted Toward Completed

Grade Received Hours Hours
Passing Grades- "A," "B," "C," "D" Yes Yes
Repeated Course Previously Passed Yes No
Repeated Course Previously Failed Yes No
Fail- "F"” Yes No
Withdrawal - "W" Yes No
Incomplete - "[" Yes No
Credit - "CR" Yes Yes
No Credit - "NC" Yes No
Audit - "AU" No No

Maximum Allowable Credit Hours for Undergraduate Degree Completion

Undergraduate students may not exceed 150 percent of the maximum published credit hours
required for the degree program which they have declared. This establishes the maximum
amount of attempted credit hours for which a student may receive financial aid. Total transfer
credit hours from other institutions as recorded on the student’s Grace College transcript are
counted toward the maxirum credit hours for undergraduate program completion.

Degree Type Limit of Attempted Credit Hours
Bachelor's degree 180 credit hours
Associate degree 90 credit hours
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